Minutes of Conference Call
Vasista Mithila Vidyalayam (VMV) Project
Date: October 17, 2010
Participants: Mr. Srinivas from The Circle of Goodwill (which manages the VMV project); Prasoon Diwakar and Srinivas Datla from Asha-Cincinnati; Vijay Yerramilli
(Minutes prepared by Vijay)
This is a summary of the key points that were discussed during the conference call with Mr. Srinivas, the representative of the VMV project: 

· For the benefit of those who are new to this project, Mr. Srinivas provided a quick overview of the VMV project, the Circle of Goodwill, and other projects run by the Circle. (This information is available in earlier reports I have submitted, so I am not repeating it here.)
· During the previous year, VMV received Rs. 213,000 ($4,500) from Asha. Mr. Srinivas will provide us a statement outlining how these funds were spent.

· In response to our query, Mr. Srinivas informed us that the school had obtained recognition from the State (A. P.) Government in February 2010. The recognition allows VMV to operate a Telugu medium school with classes from Std. I to Std. VII. The permission is for a 5-year period, after which it will have to be renewed. 
· Right now, the school operates classes till Std. VI. It plans to start Std. VII next year. Mr. Srinivas will provide a break-up of the number of students – boys and girls – in each class.
· In response to a query regarding dropout rates, Mr. Srinivas mentioned that traditionally the school had close to zero dropout rate, because students who joined in Std. I have continued till Std. VI. However, last year, around 30 students dropped out because of confusing surrounding the recognition issue. Out of these, around 20 students returned to the school. The remaining 10 are going to some other school. 
· There was discussion about future funding requirements. Mr. Srinivas will provide budget estimates for the next two years.  Next year, the school plans to hire two more teachers, and will also build two new classrooms. 
· There was also discussion of long-term finances. Srinivas and Prasoon explained to Mr. Srinivas that Asha expects its projects to secure their long-term funding sources so that it can focus on newer projects in need of funding. Mr. Srinivas mentioned that he will provide a statement of long-term finances after consulting with the management of the Circle of Goodwill.
· We also discussed Asha’s computer donation program, and how the school can benefit from this. Right now, there is only one computer in the school, but it is not working properly. Mr. Srinivas will let us know about the school’s computing needs.
· Asha will follow up with a site visit later this year.
